
THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. , 482

Effective XXXYAP WN September 15, 1996

RESOLVED, That the Chief of Police -is requested to study the

feasibility of postponing the next Police Training School and hiring from the

Police Reserve Unit to fill vacancies within the Police Department.
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City of Providence

Rhode Island

Department of City Clerk
MEMORANDUM

DATE: May 16,1995

TO: Colonel Bernard E. Gannon, Chief of Police

SUBJECT: RESOLUTION REQUESTING THE CHIEF OF POLICE

TO STUDY THE FEASIBILITY OF POSTPONING THE

NEXT POLICE TRAINING SCHOOL AND HIRING

FROM THE POLICE RESERVE UNIT TO FILL

VACANCIES WITHIN THE POLICE DEPARTMENT

CONSIDERED BY: Michael R. Clement, City Clerk

DISPOSITION: I have been requested by Councilwoman Evelyn V.

Fargnoli, Chairwoman of the Committee on Finance to

transmit to you a copy of the enclosed Resolution for your

study and to report back to said Committee as soon as

practical.

City Clerk


